
 

 

APRIL NEWSLETTER 

April 2025 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to our latest newsletter.  These newsletters are sent out on a monthly basis to keep you 

informed about what is happening in school.  If you ever want to contribute an ‘article’ or suggest 

information that should be on the newsletters, I would be delighted to hear about them. 

Please note events that are underlined and in italics are new or amended since the previous 

newsletter.   

Wednesday 30th April - Friday 2nd May - Condover residential trip for Year 4 

Thursday 1st May - Year 2 Tennis Festival for some children (am), KS1 Open the Book Assembly, FS 

NHS height and weight checks 

Tuesday 6th May - Alameda assembly to Y4 (TBC) 

Friday 9th May - NHS Behaviour workshop for parents 9:05 - 10:05am (please see details and sign 

up below) Year 4 Cricket Festival for some children (am) 

Monday 12th May - Computing workshops for all children across the school 

Tuesday 13th May - Computing workshops for all children across the school 

Wednesday 14th May - Year 4 Full House Park Theatre Visits 

Thursday 15th May - Year 3 Full House Park Theatre Visits  

Friday 16th May - Year 4 Transition Festival (am) 

Wednesday 21st May - Foundation Stage ‘Pirate Day’ (no accessories please) and visit to Ampthill 

Library 

Thursday 22nd May - KS2 Open the Book Assembly, Year 2 visits to the Roald Dahl Museum 

Friday 23rd May - Year 2 visits to the Roald Dahl Museum, Break up for half term 

 

May Half Term Holiday - 26th May - 30th May 2025,  with Premier Holiday Camps 

 

Monday 2nd June -  Everyone back to school - NO INSET DAY 

Wednesday 4th June - Year 3 Quad Kids Festival for some children (am) 

Friday 6th June - 9am Inclusion Coffee Morning - Neurodiversity  

Monday 9th June - Year 3 visit to Celtic Harmony 

Thursday 12th June - 6:30pm - New Intake Meeting for FS 2025, Drumming Assembly 

Friday 13th June - 2pm Ladybirds Sports Day on Russell’s field, Father’s Day gifts out 

 

 

Wednesday 18th June - 6:30pm - Ladybirds AGM at Russell 

Friday 20th June - Ladybirds birds of prey display (pm) - Russell field 

Saturday 21st June -Russell Lower School PTA Summer Solstice Ball at the Cross Keys in Pulloxhill  

Tuesday 24th June - Year 2 Cricket Festival for some children 

Wednesday 25th June - Russell’s Sports Morning with PTA refreshments (am) 



 

 

Thursday 26th June - KS1 Open the Book assembly 

Thursday 3rd July - KS2 Open the Book assembly 

Friday 4th July - Middle School Transition Day (Y4 to Alameda/Woodlands etc.), also Russell ‘Class 

Swap’ morning and Stay and Play sessions for new FS 2025 children 

Saturday 5th July - Ladybirds’ Summer Fayre at Russell 

Monday 7th July - 6:30pm Governors’ Meeting 

Tuesday 8th July - Year 2 to Marston Vale, Year 4 Performance to Parents (2:15pm and 6pm) 

Wednesday 9th July -  Year 2 to Marston Vale 

Thursday 10th July - Choir to summer concert at Alameda - afternoon (rehearsal) and early 

evening (performance) 

Friday 11th July - Sunflower Competition ends, Ampthill’s Big Tent Weekend - 11th/12th/13th July - 

lots more information to follow 

Monday 14th July - 2:30pm Russell Open Afternoon 

Tuesday 15th July - Foundation Stage Visit to Herrings Green Farm, 9:15 - Year 4 Leavers’ Assembly 

to parents, 1:30 - 3:30pm - Year 4 Leavers’ Party 

Friday 18th July - Children break up for summer holidays 

 

Summer Holidays - Premier Holiday Camps for the first 4 weeks of the holidays 

 

More detailed information on the above events will follow in due course 
 

Exciting NHS Children’s Behaviour Workshop for Parents/Carers: 

We are very excited to offer a highly sought-after NHS MHST (Mental Health Support Team) 

Behaviour workshop for parents and carers at Russell Lower School on Friday 9th May, 9:05 - 10:05 

am in the main hall.  Parents from other local schools will be invited to join us too.  We believe that 

this is a brilliant opportunity to understand positive parenting techniques and strategies further to 

support you with behaviour management - we all know how tough that can be, at times.  Please 

do sign up using this 2 second form 

:https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfhJelpMBmIHtJsNbtFY79otXl0Rn4nIBRW1rNsevyrfprV

3w/viewform?usp=sharing  and join us for a really well-spent hour of input from the NHS.  Thank 

you. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfhJelpMBmIHtJsNbtFY79otXl0Rn4nIBRW1rNsevyrfprV3w/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfhJelpMBmIHtJsNbtFY79otXl0Rn4nIBRW1rNsevyrfprV3w/viewform?usp=sharing


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

A couple of pleas please: 

Having had our previous goal posts broken by children moving them and swinging on them 

before and after school, we have invested in new posts this term.  Please can we ask for your 

support in requesting that children do not use any of the equipment before and after school?  We 

simply cannot afford to keep replacing damaged equipment and our clubs (Aviary and Sports) 

are desperate to get outside at this time of year.  We will have to remove the goal posts from the 

field altogether if they suffer any further damage and this will be devastating to the children, 

particularly at lunchtime.  All children and parents should be off site swiftly after school, but 

definitely by 3:40 pm please.  In addition, can we please remind you of our before and after 

school policy regarding playing on or with school equipment and scooters and bikes on the 

school grounds.  Please ask your child to dismount their scooter or bike on entering the school 

gates.  This is for safety reasons; there are simply too many little people around at that time of day 

and they frequently get hurt.  Also, just as with the football equipment, we ask that children do not 

play with or on any of the school equipment at the beginning or end of the school day.  This 

avoids costly breakages and damage as well as injuries.    Thank you for your support.  

Equality and Diversity: 

Equality of opportunity is at the heart of our values and ‘Russell Rights’ (The right to be safe, learn, 

be included and happy). We would like to take this opportunity to restate that at Russell Lower 

School, we are against all forms of discrimination – whether that be on grounds of race, religion, 

gender, ethnicity, sexual orientation, disability, age or anything else. We oppose all forms of 

intolerance towards any group or individual, however these may manifest themselves.  At Russell 

Lower School, we have zero tolerance of any form of discrimination or prejudice.  Please do come 

and let us know, if you have any further suggestions to enhance our practice further and thank 

you for your support. 

Book Fair and Design an egg competition: 

Thank you for your support with the book fair.  We received over £420 of commission for school – 

which we are excited to ‘turn into’ books for the children – thank you so much. 

Thank you also for the INCREDIBLE ‘egg’ designs.  The effort and enthusiasm, as well as the 

imagination and exceptionally high quality of entrants, was evident again this year.  So many 

designs had moving parts and even electronics!  Highly impressive.  Watch this space for photos 

to be updated with this year’s entrants: https://www.russell-lower.co.uk/easter-egg-competition-

2025-1  

 

Easter Egg Design Competition - winners - 2025 

Well done to everyone; the entries were amazing and we found it incredibly hard 

to judge the winners.  All entries received a prize! 

https://www.russell-lower.co.uk/easter-egg-competition-2025-1
https://www.russell-lower.co.uk/easter-egg-competition-2025-1


 

 

Swans Evelyn and Jonah 

Doves Hanna and Francesca 

Swifts Violet and Maxwell 

Owls Fynn and Louis 

Wrens Hope and Harrison 

Puffins Max and Annabelle 

Penguins Imogen and George H 

Robins Oscar P and Violet 

Greenfinch Henry C and Ivy W 

Blackbirds Frankie and Anna D 

Nightingales Georgia and Ezra 

Goldfinch Pippa and Harrison 

Woodpeckers Sylvie and Violet 

Starlings Nancy and Teddy 

Kingfishers Noah and Rhaya 

 

 

 Eco Schools and Green Flag 

Can you help us keep our school Green Flag by being mindful of not having your car’s engine 

idling?  Together we can cut emissions around Russell quickly!  Thank you for your support. 



 

 

 
 

Sports Morning - Wednesday 25th June: 

Russell Lower School sports morning (see calendar above).  Although more detail will follow 

regarding this event, to help you with planning time off, the timings will be as follows: 

Foundation and KS1 (Years R, 1 & 2) 

Sports Events 9.30 am – 10.30 am 

KS2 (Years 3 & 4) 

Sports Events 10.45 am – 11.45 am 

 

Russell Lower School Values: 

Each half term, we teach the children about a different value.  We then have a weekly ‘values’ 

assembly where we celebrate the demonstration of this value.  The values this coming term 

coming will be: 

Summer 1: Trust 

Summer 2: Tolerance 

 

PE and festivals news: 

We can also now confirm that the KS1 playground will be resurfaced during the May half term 

which is great news! We are now busy finalising the new markings that will hopefully go down over 

the summer holidays ready for the new academic year in September 2025. The new markings will 

be funded through our sports premium as a means of supporting children in being active during 

their playtimes.  

 

We are also funding all Premier clubs this half term (and hopefully next half term too) through the 

use of our sports premium meaning that you can sign up to them for free! Please get in touch with 

the office via the appropriate Google forms to secure a place for your child. 

 

 



 

 

Online Safety/E-Safety update: 

As part of our Online Safety Policy and procedures, we aim to reinforce the importance of children 

being safe online, both at school and out of school.  In each newsletter we will be using one page 

poster guides from National Online Safety to highlight areas that we think are relevant to our 

children and families, helping you to keep up-to-date with what's going on in the world of online 

safety. We hope that this will help you gain the confidence and skills to have age-appropriate, 

informed discussions with children to keep them safe, healthy and resilient to life beyond the school 

gates. 

 

April - YouTube (see poster attached to the email) 

Community events:  

Please see lots of exciting opportunities and activities below. 

And finally: 

Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter and for all your on-going support. 

Many thanks and kind regards, 

Nicki Walker 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
We at Ampthill Cultural Events are organising  this event, 

Back for the third year with a change of venue!       5th May 10am -12pm 

Ampthill VE80 Children’s Mayday event to be held in the Nottingham Performance area, Ampthill Great 
Park. 

These younger members of the community will make and decorate garlands and headdresses, get 
glitter tattoos etc ready for party celebrations, singing and storytelling and painting the canvas 
depicting The Spirit of Ampthill 

Pre-booking is essential tickets £5 per child, on sale from 5th April at 
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/EQAA 

Parents/carers MUST accompany children at all times. 

 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2Fuk%2FEQAA%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExc241WGxtUngxWlJKM0ZXSAEe2CLek3VdL3Sd4CubSrAoOPscsqJr91uVC3n-8bHNfjIeBmJsVJ8GVbnyrFc_aem_frEwre0vtVFS93beYWCwwA&h=AT3Y0DymDuKMGlnWE8v2anB9Mw6uzlzgc2Ag62hZ2jzccZKOClB5wYqXXnyeRXQGkAyuIo__0IAtjIOmTpPMMdJXOh4LG3m0nUn1EizVVzcc0TzZTFZWli7wEablc3Oti1B6lxECWhU3ODTemJWHRB6lxcgQjxk-8gTVaw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5B0%5D=AT3okNNFoYhx8LJZqcQ9ERJ-E7xVFJ6isae5cS9wARGACzP4OfH_akYntVPQzK0CJbCLfRiQWbs27TaywaMAF8lqz2Q5kexBF-_xrzs4MSzQIOhuL43IAJv613OwqSCIv-t68jYcWav9Ts77QN491SaONSIiiJcoWD29JWMriVPqjcN8qwcyJrGdZgl6dPndG8a8-_d5XGUXePAfc9ZpYm0BGi_qaLI7gg
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2Fuk%2FEQAA%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExc241WGxtUngxWlJKM0ZXSAEe2CLek3VdL3Sd4CubSrAoOPscsqJr91uVC3n-8bHNfjIeBmJsVJ8GVbnyrFc_aem_frEwre0vtVFS93beYWCwwA&h=AT3Y0DymDuKMGlnWE8v2anB9Mw6uzlzgc2Ag62hZ2jzccZKOClB5wYqXXnyeRXQGkAyuIo__0IAtjIOmTpPMMdJXOh4LG3m0nUn1EizVVzcc0TzZTFZWli7wEablc3Oti1B6lxECWhU3ODTemJWHRB6lxcgQjxk-8gTVaw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5B0%5D=AT3okNNFoYhx8LJZqcQ9ERJ-E7xVFJ6isae5cS9wARGACzP4OfH_akYntVPQzK0CJbCLfRiQWbs27TaywaMAF8lqz2Q5kexBF-_xrzs4MSzQIOhuL43IAJv613OwqSCIv-t68jYcWav9Ts77QN491SaONSIiiJcoWD29JWMriVPqjcN8qwcyJrGdZgl6dPndG8a8-_d5XGUXePAfc9ZpYm0BGi_qaLI7gg


 

 

Ampthill vs Cancer 5k: 

We are reaching out to invite Russell Lower School families to be a part of something 

truly special this summer. On Sunday, 29th June the Ampthill community will come 

together for the first-ever Ampthill vs Cancer 5K—an event designed not only to raise 

vital funds for local cancer charities, but to bring our town closer together through 

solidarity and hope. 

While the event is open to everyone, we are especially excited to invite your students 

to participate in the Golden Hare Mile—a fun, family-friendly race where children 

(aged 12 and under) can run, jog, or walk in honour of a loved one or simply to show 

support. This special event is inspired by the legendary treasure hunt from the book 

Masquerade, which once led to the discovery of a golden hare right here in Ampthill 

Park. 

In addition to the Golden Hare Mile, we also have a full 5K race for adults and family 

members. But it’s not just about running—it's about coming together as a community 

to support three amazing charities that help our neighbours and loved ones who are 

battling cancer: 

● The Primrose Car Service (part of Bedford Hospital Charity & Friends) offers 

free transport for local cancer patients to Addenbrooke’s Hospital and is run 

by a team of volunteers. 

● Willen Hospice provides comfort and care for those with terminal illnesses. 

● Addenbrooke’s Charitable Trust, which is the cancer hub for our region, 

supports pioneering cancer research and life-saving treatments. 

Every step taken during this event will help fund these vital services. 

We would love your support in spreading the word to pupils and their families. 

Attached is a flyer about the Ampthill vs Cancer event, and the Golden Hare Mile 

that provides more information about the event. We kindly ask if you can share it 

with parents and carers via school communications.   

The Golden Hare Mile is a wonderful way for children to get active, and be part of a 

cause that will make a real difference in the lives of local families affected by cancer. 

It’s also a great way to inspire a sense of community and solidarity in our next 

generation. 



 

 

We hope your school can be part of this exciting, meaningful event.  

As a team of volunteers putting this event on, we are open to any suggestions in 

raising awareness for this event amongst your pupils and their families. We would 

welcome the opportunity for one of our team to come in to the school to meet with a 

member of your team to discuss this further, and the possibility of an event in school 

for all children to take part in the lead up to the main event. 

Here is our website: Ampthill vs Cancer – Run, Walk, Support 

Thank you for your time and support. 

 
 

 
 

https://ampthillvscancer.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


